On August 15, 2019 City Council met in regular session at City Hall @ 7:00 p.m.
Wlembers present: Cody Ditto, Jay Holt, Warren Wallace, Sharon Dodson and David Alaman.

Guest: Tiffany Sayles, Kathy Sayles, Nate Campbell, Mario Flores, Brenda Hernandez, Jared Soto, Kelli Stolle, and Stacie
Purcell.

Prayer: Jay Holt Pledge: All

Motion was made by Cody Ditto and seconded by Jay Holt to approve the previous minutes with following change.
Anthing mobile to read Anywhere Mobile Medical. Motion carried 4-0.

Mario Flores would like permission to set up a food truck to sell Mexican/American food. It will be made fresh daily and
prepared onsite. Jay Holt asked him to get the truck inspected by the county. Mario said all grease and gray matter will
be disposed of in Colorado City. Council asked Mario to please let the City know where he will be setting up and also to
get a food license with the county and to apply for a permit with us.

Jacky Richardson is interested in purchasing 413 S. Adams. He would like to remove the house there and place a home
there. Modular is acceptable on that property and manufactured has to be presented with pictures of the exact home
you are looking at. The home you presented will not fit on that property. Permit is required to remove existing house
and one is required to move in new home.

Stacie Purcell and Kelli Stolle would like permission to use the baseball/softball fields for a fundraiser. Fundraiser will be
for Serenity who has Leukemia. Motion was made by Jay Holt and seconded by David Alaman to approve the use of the
v 2lds. Motion carried 4-0.

Nate Campbell president of the softball league said that the softball board had a meeting and would like for the new
pony league (old girls high school field) to remain the Roberts/Dodson field.

Tiffany Sayles and Kathy Sayles presented to the council the 2019 Tax Rate Calculation Worksheet. Motion was made by
David Alaman and seconded by Sharon Dodson to approve the effective rate of 0.423244/per $100.00. Motion carried 4-
0.

Motion was made by David Alaman and seconded by Cody Ditto to approve the minimum bid for the old community
center building at $15,000.00. Motion carried 4-0.

Park improvements were discussed and Council would like to get an estimate for more cement for basketball court and
Community center patio.

Water and streets were discussed. David Alaman said that parking on the streets in the Foster area is a problem. He said
it’s dangerous for the children in the neighborhood. He would also like to see about street lights on Foster. Kristy Tyra
with Oncor will be contacted.

Motion was made by Sharon Dodson and seconded by David Alaman to approve current bills. Motion carried 4-0.
Motion to adjourn @ 9:05 p.m. was made by Cody Ditto and seconded by David Alaman. Motion carried 4-0.
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